
Douglas  County  issues
warnings for NYE
Due to the high volume of celebrants within the Stateline
casino core on New Year’s Eve, Highway 50 may be closed to
vehicle traffic.

If that should occur, vehicle traffic will be diverted around
the Stateline casino core area using upper and lower Lake
Parkway Drive.

Drivers anticipating traveling through the Stateline casino
core area on New Year’s Eve should allow themselves additional
time to make it to their destination on time. 

Incidents that will most likely result in an arrest include
acts that place celebrants or law enforcement officers in
jeopardy, including acts of rowdy behavior, fighting, throwing
projectiles,  vandalism,  theft,  narcotic  violations,  severe
public drunkenness, possession of or discharge of fireworks,
minors consuming or possessing alcohol, or any other act that
disrupts the goal of achieving a peaceful and safe environment
for all in attendance.

Glass  or  metal  containers,  regardless  of  contents,  are
prohibited in the casino core area on New Year’s Eve. 

The curfew in Douglas County is midnight on Dec. 31. Those
younger than 18 are subject to citation for being in violation
of this ordinance. Those under the age of 21 who are in
possession of alcohol or who have consumed or are under the
influence of drugs or alcohol will be subject to arrest.  

Nevada  is  one  of  20  states  that  decriminalized  marijuana
possession effective Jan. 1, 2017, but residents will still
have to be 21 years older to purchase and consume. It will
still be illegal to smoke marijuana in a public place.   
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Deputies  of  the  Douglas  County  Sheriff’s  Office  will  be
present  in  the  Stateline  casino-core  area  throughout  the
evening,  supplemented  by  officers  and  representatives  of
numerous  other  law  enforcement  agencies,  including  Nevada
Highway Patrol,  Nevada Department of Corrections,  South Lake
Tahoe Police Department, El Dorado County Sheriff’s Office,
California Highway Patrol, and the FBI. Supporting agencies
include  the  Douglas  County  Sheriff’s  Search  and  Rescue,
Douglas  County  Communications  Center,  Tahoe-Douglas  Fire
Department, Cal-Trans and Nevada Department of Transportation.

 


